THE WILDLIFE SOCIETY

FLORIDA CHAPTER

Fall Business Meeting

Camp Blanding

October 11, 2001

I. Call to Order – President Paul Moler called the meeting to order at 1:15 pm.

II. Reading of the 2001 Spring Business Meeting Minutes – Minutes were read and approved as written.

III. Announcements – Deadline for submitting nominations for the Herb Kale award is December 1, 2001.

IV. Treasurer’s Report – Jay Exum reported that Mark Asleson and Alan Alshouse are conducting the audit, which is conducted every two years.  He also reported that the Chapter has $1,144.40 of debits and $14,640.21 of credits resulting in a balance of $13,495.81.  Registration fees at the last two spring conferences have paid for the meetings, while sponsorships have added $3,000 to $4,000 in profits from each of the conferences.  A total of 32 registered for today’s meeting.

V. Committee Reports – 

A. Conservation, Resolutions, and Public Statements Committee - Pete David has replaced Paul Gray as the new chair.

B. Scholarship – Julie Hovis has replaced Nancy Douglass as the new chair.  The deadline for applications is November 1, 2001.  The Florida Chapter TWS, with its cosponsors (Florida Chapter of The National Wild Turkey Federation and the Florida Wildlife Federation), is offering this $1,000 scholarship to an undergraduate pursuing a career in wildlife ecology or management.

C. Membership – Dale Gawlik reported that there are 225 members.  During the last three years, membership has been around 230-240.

D. Nominating and Elections Committee – Larry Perrin announced that the nominees for President-elect are Dr. George Tanner and Carrie Sekerak.

VI. OLD BUSINESS

A. Secretary-Treasurer Position – Paul Moler reported that the Parent Society approved the bylaw amendment splitting the Secretary and Treasurer positions.  Jay Exum will serve as the Treasurer and Arnold Brunell will serve as the Secretary.

B. U.S. Forest Service Access Policy – Carrie Sekerak reported that the process has been slow.  The environmental assessment should be ready by next August.

VII. NEW BUSINESS

A. COWCH (Celebrating Our Wildlife Conservation Heritage) – The national newsletter specifically mentioned Florida as one of the states not participating.  We are looking for someone to track down “old-timers” and compile a history of the Chapter’s activities.  A suggestion was made that we approach one of the charter members.

B. Website Currency – Discussion was held regarding the need to maintain more current information on our website.  Also, minutes needed to be included and  posted in a timely manner.  A suggestion was made to create a more direct link for finding information on meetings.

C. Spring Meeting – Discussion was held regarding the scheduling and location of the 2002 Spring Conference.  Steve Rockwood suggested the following possible locations: South Seas Resort on Captiva Island; Plantation Inn in Crystal River; Ocala Hilton; and the Florida Marine Research Institute (FMRI) facility in St. Petersburg.  A decision was made that the Plantation Inn, which offered the lowest rates for rooms ($79/night), is the first choice for the conference.  The second choice is FMRI.  Although FMRI has no lodging facilities, a nearby Hilton (approximately three blocks from FMRI) is offering a room rate of $80 per night.  Paul Moler will tour the facilities to gather more information.  The main concern for scheduling is to avoid conflicts with college finals.  It was decided that the first week of April (possibly April 2, 3 and 4) would be the best time for the conference.  Conference committees were assembled as follows:  Programs Committee (Jamie Feddersen, Dale Gawlik and Paul Moler), Moderators (Carrie Sekerak), Guest Speakers (Jay Exum), Registration (Jay Exum and Maria Zondervan), Field Trips (John Humphrey and possibly John Wooding), Sponsorship (Alan Alshouse), Promotions (Becky Smith) and Socials (Steve Stiegler).  A coastal theme will be established for the Plenary Session.  Instructions for the “Call for Papers” will be clarified to avoid some of the confusion in the past.  A suggestion was made that the paper titles be posted on the website as soon as possible to help people justify their travel requests.

D. Farm Bill – The amendment was defeated in the House last week.  An Agriculture Committee Bill is now on the table.  The Senate has not come up with their version yet.

E. Red-cockaded Woodpecker (RCW) Status Review – The Florida Fish and Wildlife Conservation Commission (FWC) passed new criteria for listing species a couple of years ago.  Therefore, the status established by FWC might not be the same as that established by the U.S. Fish and Wildlife Service.  One of the criteria for listing a threatened or endangered status is that there must be at least a 20% decline in the population over the last 10 years.  Under the new criteria, RCWs would be changed from threatened to species of special concern.  An RCW biological status review will be evaluated by Pete David so that the Chapter can comment if necessary.

F. Planning Retreat – The executive board will be holding a one-to-two-day retreat to decide how to best manage and utilize the Chapter’s money.  The board is looking for a facilitator to participate.  The cost of a facilitator is expected to be $2,000-$3,000.  The board has also asked Tim O’Meara to consider facilitating the retreat.  Possible locations include White Oak Plantation and a camp in the Ocala National Forest.

G. Announcements – Leslie Adams, President of the University of Florida Student Chapter TWS, announced that they will be conducting a road cleanup, building tufted titmouse boxes at Ordway Preserve, planning the wild game dinner and making plans to attend the Conclave in Louisville, Kentucky.  Dates and further information will be posted on their website.  

VIII. ADJOURNMENT – President Moler adjourned the meeting at 3:15pm. 
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